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1226—2nd Street, South West 
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Mr. Lee Bush 
Cambria, Illinois 

Dear sir: 

We have a rare bird wintering in this 
area and believe it should be included in the 
Winter Y%eason of Audubon Field Notes. 

The first record of the Varied Thrush 
in the Cedar Rapids area was made in 1971. It was 
first observed at a feeder January 2hth and is 
being observed daily to the time of this: report. 
The bird feeds mainly on seeds scattered on the 
ground. 

Sincerely yours, 


